
 

 

PERRY CITY WORK SESSION 

PERRY CITY OFFICES 

October 3, 2023          6:06 PM 

 

OFFICIALS PRESENT:  Mayor Kevin Jeppsen presided and conducted the meeting. Council 

Member Blake Ostler, Council Member Nathan Tueller, Council 

Member Toby Wright, and Council Member Ashley Young, Council 

Member Dave Walker (arrived at 6:14 p.m.) 

 

OFFICIALS ABSENT:   

 

CITY STAFF PRESENT:  Robert Barnhill, City Administrator 

Scott Hancey, Chief of Police  

Shanna Johnson, City Recorder 

 

OTHERS PRESENT: None  

 

ITEM 1: CALL TO ORDER AND WELCOME 

Mayor Jeppsen welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order.  

 

ITEM 2: DISCUSSION ITEMS 

A. City Hall Open House Planning 

The Mayor and Council reviewed their assignments. They began their discussion with Council 

Member Tueller giving an update on the dignitary luncheon. He said so far there will be seven 

attendees and the other state representatives have legislative meetings at the same time and will not 

be able to attend this luncheon. He said he will reach out to the others on his invitation list. He stated 

he planned to call Maddox Restaurant with the final luncheon count on Friday. He requested an 

electronic copy of the open house invitation and Ms. Johnson responded that she would e-mail it to 

him. 

 

Council Member Wright said he sent ideas for signage to be reviewed but then had them redesigned. 

He commented that the first designs did not fit the new theme. He said he will send the second 

design set out and if he does not get any respond from the council and staff then he will just get them 

printed. He stated that this signage is just temporary and will get us by until the council decides on a 

more permanent city sign. He mentioned that he had examples of A-framed signs that might be used 

inside or outside of the building at the open house. Council Member Young said there was a company 

that rents signs, for example, they might want to rent a big sign that said “Open House” to go in from 

of the building along the highway. 

 

Ms. Johnson said she thinks with the A-frames signs, and the open house signs, and the balloons will 

be eye catching. She mentioned that she sent the public open house invitation to the Tourism and 

Chamber of Commerce and asked them to post it on their website. She noted that Box Elder County 

had already posted it to their website.  

 

Council Member Young said that the balloon vendor would be there Tuesday morning at 8 am to 

start putting up the balloon art.  



 

 

 

Council Member Walker stated he brought the art to be hung with him and the group looked at the 

art and discussed the best areas to place the pieces. 

 

The attendees toured the building and discussed logistics for the open house. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

Work session adjourned. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 7:26 p.m. 

 

 

 

Shanna Johnson, City Recorder     Kevin Jeppsen, Mayor 

 

 

 

Anita Nicholas, Deputy Recorder 


